
 

 

February 28, 2020 

 

Dear SAUSD Community, 

 

We want to reassure all of our families, students and staff, that it is safe for students to continue attending school. 

There are no cases of Coronavirus in the Santa Ana Unified School District. SAUSD currently has measures in 

place to protect our students and monitor the risk of Coronavirus in our school community. Please read the 

following important information from experts in health and disease control. 

The Orange County Health Care Agency (OCHCA) says the risk for school children in Orange County is 

minimal. Internationally the illness has primarily affected adults who are elderly patients with pre-existing 

conditions. 

According to the OCHCA, the Coronavirus is spread, similarly to other illnesses like the flu and common cold, 

through coughing or sneezing by those who already have it. Symptoms can include fever, coughing and 

difficulty breathing. 

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and OCHCA Guidance 

The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and the OCHCA recommends taking these daily precautions 

for this or any other illness: 

Travelers Who Are Sick Should Stay Home and Call Health Care Providers 

If you have recently been to Wuhan, China and have developed fever with cough or shortness of breath within 

14 days of your travel or have had contact with someone who is suspected to have novel coronavirus stay home 

and call your health care provider immediately. If you do not have a healthcare provider or if you need to be 

seen at a hospital, do not go directly to the hospital. Please call the emergency room to get instructions before 

going in. 

Stay Home When You Are Sick 

Stay home from work and school and try to avoid errands when you are sick. This will help prevent spreading 

the illness to others. Students and staff with influenza symptoms including a fever, a cough or sore throat 

should stay home and not attend classes or participate in other group activities for at least 24 hours after the 

fever resolves without the use of fever-reducing medications. 

Avoid Close Contact 

Avoid close contact with people who are sick. When you are sick, keep your distance from others to protect 

them from getting sick too. 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2F2ac7p4eQqmxHT5YWPAa-5Q~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRgDyzbP0Q3aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuY2RjLmdvdi9mbHUvcHJldmVudC9hY3Rpb25zLXByZXZlbnQtZmx1Lmh0bVcHc2Nob29sbUIKAABb-S1eYwi-EVISYWRlbWFyY29AYWFscnIuY29tWAQAAAAB&data=02%7C01%7Crosie.rosales%40sausd.us%7Cf0a6532651c04a344be408d7a34daf22%7C423a588323f3494690cd39bfb05ed5d0%7C0%7C0%7C637157426362855093&sdata=YcwXapb1FFXqRprDEmS4BsjIdhZ79Wc2Im2ME5JDmo8%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FdczKQC7KEZEkm87Jhp2ygw~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRgDyzbP0RTaHR0cDovL3d3dy5vY2hlYWx0aGluZm8uY29tL3Bocy9hYm91dC9lcGlkYXNtdC9lcGkvZGlwL3ByZXZlbnRpb24vbm92ZWxfY29yb25hdmlydXNXB3NjaG9vbG1CCgAAW_ktXmMIvhFSEmFkZW1hcmNvQGFhbHJyLmNvbVgEAAAAAQ~~&data=02%7C01%7Crosie.rosales%40sausd.us%7Cf0a6532651c04a344be408d7a34daf22%7C423a588323f3494690cd39bfb05ed5d0%7C0%7C0%7C637157426362865055&sdata=N7CVZRUYUkIE8fjlyPzI8xmOwEuJtn%2BXrHYeFz%2F2Yes%3D&reserved=0


Cover Your Mouth and Nose 

Cover your mouth and nose with a tissue when coughing or sneezing. It may prevent those around you from 

getting sick. Respiratory illnesses are spread by coughing, sneezing or unclean hands. 

 

Clean Your Hands 

Washing your hands often will help protect you from germs. If soap and water are not available, use an 

alcohol-based  hand  rub.  Here  is  a  three-minute  video  from   the   CDC   about   proper   hand   washing: 

https://youtu.be/eZw4Ga3jg3E 

Practice Other Good Health Habits 

Clean and disinfect frequently touched surfaces at home, work or school, especially when someone is ill. Get 

plenty of sleep, be physically active, manage your stress, drink plenty of fluids and eat nutritious food. For 

more information, visit the Orange County Health Care Agency’s website at: 

ochealthinfo.com/phs/about/epidasmt/epi/dip/prevention/novel_coronavirus 

SAUSD Guidelines 

As part of SAUSD’s regular practice, students with a fever are already required to stay home; if a student is 

discovered to have a fever at school, they are sent home immediately. 

If your child is sick, please follow these guidelines for when to keep your child home: 

 A temperature of 100 degrees or above 

 Students must be fever-free without fever-reducing medication (such as Tylenol or Motrin) for at least 

24 hours before returning to school 

 Vomiting and/or diarrhea; Student may return to school 24 hours after last episode 

 Uncontrollable cough or wheezing or shortness of breath 

 Suspected communicable disease (i.e. chicken pox) 

 Suspected infections 

 A rash of unknown origin – student may return to school when written authorization is received from 

the health care provider 

Next Steps 

SAUSD updates School Safety Plans every year in order to ensure quick response in the event of an illness 

outbreak. In an effort to be proactive, our Emergency Operations Committee has already established several 

meetings to ensure our plans will meet the challenges and needs of our students in the even that our community 

is impacted by the Coronavirus. The EOC strictly adheres to the guidelines of the CDC and local Healthcare 

Agencies. 

 

SAUSD staff will continue to closely monitor this situation and work with the appropriate agencies. If a risk 

to our students were to occur, the OCHCA would contact our district nurse with information and instructions 

on how to assist the family and prevent the spread of illness. We will provide additional updates as needed. 

Please know that the safety of students and staff is our top priority; we encourage you to share this 

information with your family and caregivers. 

If you have any questions regarding district preparedness and/or Health Services, please contact Sommer 

Pedroza, RN, Program Specialist, Health Services or Heidi Cisneros, Director, Pupil Support Services at 714-

433-3462. 
 

Sincerely, 

Jerry Almendarez 

Superintendent of Schools 
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